REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club January 18, 2014
Present:  Joan Quinlan, Norma Barber, Pat Beharry, Gaylene Spence, Sandra Benson, Audrey Bruch, Nancy Welta, Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: Don Norman, Bill Kramer, Leslie Mortin
Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at 10:30 a.m.

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  

Add:   6.3  Christmas Charity  

           6.4  Bid and Play

           7.2  Hand Sanitizers 
       Motion by Audrey Bruch, seconded by Nancy Welta, to adopt the agenda as amended.  Carried.

2.0 Approval of the minutes of  November 16, 2013
Motion by Audrey Bruch, seconded by Sandra Benson, to approve the minutes of November 16, 2013, as presented.   Carried
3.0  Business Arising from the Minutes

3.1 Table Tops needing repair
Audrey Bruch reported that she and Leslie Mortin had researched the feasibility of 
              re-covering with new vinyl the table tops that were in need of repair.  She said that

              to re-cover the tables was as expensive as buying new tables of similar type.  

             Audrey said she will look into the possibility of repairing rips in the vinyl with a repair kit. 
             A question was asked as to how many “good” tables we have or need.

4.0 President’s Report

             - President Joan Quinlan said that Jason Larrivee will no longer be doing the duplimating.  

               However, John Groves has been working with Jason to learn the process.  Jason has agreed
               to look after the duplimating for the two weeks that John is away on holiday.  During 

               discussion, it was suggested that it might be helpful to have others trained as well, to ensure

               that there is always someone available for this task.

              - Risk management:  Joan reported that Club Manager Jan Anderson has worked with 

               Jim Bingaman 3 times, and with Joyce Butler once to help familiarize them with the tasks of 

               Club Manager.  It was noted that Joyce has prior working knowledge of some of these tasks 

               as well.  

               -Joan indicated that she will be away from the last week in February until the first week in 
               April.

5.0  Financial Report
      Norma Barber presented her report.  Some points she noted were:
               -Internet rate will increase by $5.00 as of February

               -NuWest has given notice of an increase of $59 monthly in Operating Cost.  It was 

                 suggested that Normas ask for an itemized financial statement from NuWest, and she 

                 indicated that she would do so.     
               -We continue to have a drop in table count         
        Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Leslie Mortin, to accept the financial report as 

        presented.  Carried.
6.0   Old Business

6.1Honorary Membership
              Pat Beharry presented the document outlining criteria for awarding honorary 

              membership, which document reflected the changes that were suggested at the November

              Board meeting.  

              Motion by Pat Beharry, seconded by Sandra Benson, that the document outlining criteria for 

              awarding honorary membership, as presented by Pat Beharry, be adopted as the reference for
              any nomination and awarding of honorary membership to the Regina Duplicate Bridge Club.

              This document will be accessible to Board members and Club members in the binder 

             “Policies and Procedures of the Regina Duplicate Bridge Club.”   Carried.
       6.2  Procedures Binder
-Gaylene Spence and Norma Barber provided fire regulations and fire drill procedure.  
- It was noted that an annual fire extinguisher check is required  
-Gaylene Spence provided procedure for advertising lessons

-Joan Quinlan provided information regarding duties of executive members and club manager
- Information re: insurance and workers compensation is available in a manual kept by the  treasurer. 

- Ilsa Krukoff will coordinate these documents and anything else related to procedures to be

kept in the binder

        6.3  Christmas Charity

                Motion by Audrey Bruch, seconded by Pat Beharry, that the Regina Duplicate Bridge Club 

                donate profits from the Christmas Party of $350 to Carmichael Outreach.  Carried.
       6.4   Bid and Play

                Gaylene Spence reported that some “Monday nighters” came out to the last Bid and Play.
                 She and Pat Beharry felt that this showed good progression, but that we need to keep 

                 encouraging more participation.  Ilsa Krukoff suggested that a broader base of appeal could 

                 include master / non-master partnerships, who might enjoy an opportunity to play, 

                 discuss and review together.  Ilsa said she could send an email to members, indicating 

                 who might enjoy and benefit from taking part in this offering.
7.0  New Business

       7.1   Automated External Defibrillator (AED)
                Joan Quinlan told the Board of a generous offer made by Club member Bud Smallshaw.
                Bud felt that having a defibrillator at the Club could be a life-saver.  He has done some 

                preliminary research and is willing to purchase and donate to the Club.  
                In light of this offer, further research and thoughts were presented by members of the 
                Board.  Nancy Welta and Sandra Benson did the original research, and Pat Beharry

                added her personal knowledge.

                - Qu’appelle Health Region advises that cost ranges from $1500 to $3000

                - A Physio Control Monitor would be recommended (compatible with Regina EMS service;

                  information gathered can be downloaded by their system).

                -Ongoing costs are a new battery every 2-3 years ($200 to $300), and new electrodes 

                  replaced every 2 years or if they have been used ($30)

                -Unit must be inspected monthly (takes about 3 minutes)
                -Training may be required by each director ($50 per person) 

                -Federal government program for funding (for purchase and training) is unlikely to apply to 

                  groups like ours by 2016, which is the last year of the offering

                 -Question:  Is there a defibrillator available within our mall?  If so, it would be available to

                   us.  If we had one, ours would also be available to address any need in our mall.  

                  -Question:  Ambulance if called is only 3 minutes away.  With such proximity, would it be

                    likely that by the time someone sets up and uses the defibrillator the ambulance would 

                    already have arrived?  

                  -Nancy will check further into whether an AED is available in our mall.
7.2 Hand Sanitizers
Audrey Bruch indicated that we still have some hand sanitizer in our supplies.  She wondered whether we could use this  to refill.  It was also suggested that we could use
free-standing bottles of hand sanitizer.  There was discussion as to why the Board decided to discontinue providing hand sanitizer, given that it is used in facilities such as hospitals.  It

was generally agreed that hand sanitizers are useful in helping to prevent spread of germs.
Motion by Pat Beharry, seconded by Sandra Benson, that we return to using hand sanitizers at the Club.  Carried.
8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations
             No report – No need for Ad Hoc committee at this time
8.2 Facilities Maintenance
No report - no chairperson or committee 
8.3 Game Management 
No report
9.0  Club Management  

             No report
10.0 Tournament Chair
          Sandra Benson reported that Rose Dunitz has agreed to chair the spring sectional, and that the 

          details are in place.

          Sandra also noted that Rose Dunitz will no longer be looking after condolence and get-well 

          cards.  Sandra has agreed to be responsible for this task.  
11.0  Date for the next meeting:  Saturday, February 15th , 10:30

12.0 General discussion

Sandra Benson said that Living Spirit United Church in East Regina has available basement space for rent, and that it could well meet our needs.  She knew no further details, but thought it was worth considering.  
Meeting was adjourned at 12:10 by Audrey Bruch
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